Dear local liaison group member,

Works were due to start last week on Chilwell Road, between its junctions with Devonshire Avenue and Foster Avenue. After listening to feedback from local businesses and residents these works are being carried out while the road remains open to traffic, under a one-way eastbound only traffic system.

Works to complete a new link road between Wollaton Road and Foster Avenue via Commercial Avenue, which will be used for traffic exiting Foster Avenue while this part of Chilwell Road is one-way, have taken longer than expected, and the works on Chilwell Road are now due to start from the week beginning Monday 31st March.

The initial works involve moving power and communication cables away from the future tram route on the St. John the Baptist’s Church side of the road for approximately 2-3 weeks and beginning track laying works.

This side of the road will then be excavated so that the track box can be dug and tram rails installed. This phase of the works is expected to be complete by around the end of May. The works will then move to the next phase, which involves building tram tracks on the other side of the road. This phase is expected to be complete in August. 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause you. For more information please call the NET hotline on (0115) 924 24 54 or email tram@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.

